
Black Swamp Quilt Guild Minutes 

March 2019 

Call to Order- President Shari Wiseman called the meeting to order at 7:45 pm. 

Welcome- There were 5 guests at the March meeting. There were no new members. 

February Minutes- There were no corrections to February minutes. 

Treasurer’s Report- February 
 Income $ 511.05 Retreat Income $       0.00 
 Expenses    412.16 Retreat Expenses           0.00 
 Balances           6,114.67 Retreat Balance  3,183.42 
      The books were reviewed by Shari Wiseman and everything was found to be in 
order. 

Committee Reports 

Art Walk- Bess Wood gave the update on the Art Walk. The date is April 27th 
from 11:00 am-3:00 pm. See Bess or committee members, Rose Ackerman, Mary 
Lee Grabowski, or Carol Ballard with questions. 

Member Dues- Barb Wilhelm announced, if your dues were not paid by the end 
of this meeting, your contact information would not be printed on the roster. 

2019 Challenge (Quilts will be displayed at Sauder Quilt Show in the spring)- 
Kathy Haver answered questions members had. 

Program- The 31st birthday of the Guild will be celebrated at the April meeting.  

Retreat- Jacquie Sharrer was absent. Sandy Schmidt gave the update. Forms 
are now on the website for the retreat. Down payments will be accepted at the 
April meeting. 

Special Speaker- Jeanne Langendorfer was absent. Marsha Randle gave the 
update. There will not be a Guild meeting on May 9th. On May 10th, at 7:00 pm, 
at the Simpson Building, Lynn Harris will present a trunk show. On May 11th, 
from 9:00 am- 4:00 pm, at the Bowling Green Community Center, Lynn Harris 
will be giving a workshop on “Tiny Piecing”. The cost is $50.00. Checks should 
be made to Black Swamp Quilter’s Guild and given to Marsha. There is space for 
20. After April 18th, if the spaces are not filled, it will be open to anyone. 

Web Master- Carol Harper was absent. No report given. 



Work Day- Calista Grogan gave the update. It will be held on March 16th, this is 
National Quilting Day.  

Old Business-  

Comfort Quilts- Carol Hicks will have comfort quilt fabric packets available at 
the April meeting. 

New Business- No new business to discuss. 

Announcements-  

 Mini Groups- Information is available in the newsletter. 

 Sheila Painter announced that the Quilt Foundry is having a garage sale on 
  March 31st from 11:00 am- 4:00 pm. 

Next Meeting- Thursday, April 11, 2019 

Program- The skit “The Wanna Bee Quilters” was presented before the meeting. 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:18 pm. 

Show and Tell was held. 


